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Meeting Date: 01/28/25
Meeting: DuPage County Board
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Organization:

LLICEES Lisle, IL 60532

oome I
Phone:
Subject: 5517 Essex Rd. Subdivision

As the petitioner, Barbara Kosela, | respectfully request positive consideration
for the division of my plot into two smaller plots. | am nearing retirement age,
and my health has recently deteriorated, making it difficult for me to perform
physical work on my property. Additionally, my husband has undergone
several surgeries, which prevent him from engaging in strenuous work and
assisting with maintenance.

Comment:

The area is heavily forested, with numerous bushes and old dead trees,



including sections belonging to the county at Essex and Kohley Rd. that
require regular cleaning. Our request is motivated by the desire of our
daughter and her husband to live nearby, allowing them to help maintain the
area and, if needed, provide care for us.

Dividing the plot will not adversely affect our neighbors and will significantly
aid us in our challenging situation. Concerns raised by neighbors regarding
potential water issues have been addressed by an engineer, as detailed in the
submitted plans. The location of our plot poses no flood risk.

We kindly ask you to consider our petition favorably.
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